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March 27, 2019

TO: Honorable Eddie Lucio, Jr., Chair, Senate Committee on Intergovernmental Relations
 
FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director     Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director 

Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: SB300 by Miles (Relating to indefinite quantity contracts for the provision of certain

services to declared disaster areas following a natural disaster.), Committee Report 1st
House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Natural Resources Code to require the General Land Office (GLO) to
enter into indefinite quantity contracts to provide services to construct, repair, or rebuild
infrastructure in the event of a natural disaster. Such a contract could not expire until after May 1
of a calendar year. Such a contract would be contingent on certain conditions, including the
availability of funds and the occurrence of a natural disaster within 48 months of the effective
date of the contract. Based on information provided by GLO, duties and responsibilities associated
with implementing the provisions of the bill could be accomplished using existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 305 General Land Office and
Veterans' Land Board

LBB Staff: WP, AF, MW, PBO, LCO
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